CROSSFELL HEALTH CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Friday 15th June 2012 @ 1230 hours

Attended




Apologies

Mrs Gillian Nodding



Mrs Beryl Morris
Mrs Lisa Thornhill



Mrs Anita Stuttard
Mr David Pratt



Mrs Paul Mackell
Mrs Alan James



Mrs Angela Gartland
Mrs Christina Pearson


Mrs Lyndsey Crane

Mrs Victoria Hamilton



PREVIOUS MEETING
GN informed PPG members that Drs have added another pre-bookable appointment and 4 receptionists answer telephones every morning as suggested.  The surgery would continue to use the hand held cryotherapy equipment because of storage problems that large cylinders would create.
The reminder text messaging service introduced is running well and the nurses are noticing that more patients are attending their appointments.  The Map of GP rooms is working well with all patients.

INTRODUCTION

Christina Pearson, Nurse Practitioner updated members on her role in the practice.

2011-12 ACTION PLAN
The action plan developed from the patient survey last year was discussed and the members were please with the achievements.  
PATIENT SURVEY
Members were asked if there were any questions that they would like to be put into the next survey.  Members were quite happy with the previous survey and were happy to continue.

The Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG)/Government priorities regarding A & E attendances were discussed.  Members were invited to input any suggestions they had to try and reduce A&E attendances that could be dealt with at the GP surgery, walk in centres or ‘out of hours’ GP’s.  DP suggested that the poster informing patients about this needs to be more prominent.  AJ suggested a leaflet for patients informing them of the charges applied to the Surgery for A & E attendances.  Mr Mackell suggested that patients are screened when they attend A&E and pointed in the right direction ie to see their own GP or attend Walk in Centre (WIC) if their GP surgery was closed.  However as this is a source of income for JCUH this would be impossible to implement.  Mrs Gartland also suggested a TV campaign but at the moment the Government has not agreed to fund this.  
FUNDRAISING
Easter fundraising day was a great success, altogether £130.20 was raised.  GN informed the PPG that the practice had received a Jayex electronic patient caller board from the PCT and this will be installed in the waiting room in due course.  An electrician will need to fit this therefore the cost will come from the PPG funds.
NEWS LETTER

CP would like patients to know how well the practice is doing regarding Health Promotion and Prevention and what the practice offers.  LT suggested highlighting which nurse’s patients can see for different ailments.
RECRUITMENT OF NEW MEMBERS

The members attending the meeting agreed that they would try and get some more support from patients to join PPG group.
AOB
DP discussed sending out letters regarding DNA (Did not attend) to patients who waste GP/Nurse appointments.
NEXT MEETING

Attendees suggested the next meeting is to be held over lunchtime in October 2012 because of holiday commitments. (date to be confirmed).  
